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A Message from Ms Stroud & Ms Demetriou 
 

Dear Queen’s families,  

This is the last newsletter of 2020 and when we return we are in 2021! The Government issued some late 

proposals re COVID end of term arrangements; we would like to reassure parents that our term dates are 

remaining as previously published. Children will finish school on Friday 18th December, at the usual time 

and return on Tuesday 5th January. 

We are continuing to seek options to replace Tinies, our after-school provision, and will let parents know 

updates, next week.  

NEWSLETTER 
The Queen’s C of E Primary School 

Encouraging every child to reach their full potential, nurtured and supported in a Christian 
community, which lives by the values of love, compassion and respect. 

 



Christmas is in full swing at Queen’s and teachers have worked creatively to produce nativities, dances and 

a carol service to make our Christmas as special as always. Links to videos will be shared with parents next 

week. 

Even though it is cold, learning continues outside with music and science activities from singing with Mrs 

Noyes to planting our grow zone and sampling soil. 

The children have been busy making Christmas decorations for parents to purchase (see photos below) 

they really will be something to treasure and place on your tree every year. Sorry, you are only able to 

purchase one – they are unique! 

There are some creative, community initiatives for children to join in, from Kew Neighbourhood 

Association ‘Nutcracker Soldier’ and Richmond Council, ‘Love Through The Letterbox’ - please encourage 

your children to take part. 

Thank you to everyone who attended The PSA AGM, which took place this week and to the PSA for the 

amazing fundraising organisation that has taken place. We say a big thank you to Hannah Fletcher, who is 

leaving her role as PSA chair, for all the work she has done for the school. Her boundless enthusiasm and 

determination to fund raise throughout this challenging time has been inspiring. We thank all our parents 

for engaging in the fund-raising activities and supporting the school. 

Thank you also to all the families who have made Christmas gift boxes for our elderly residents; these will 

be distributed next week and will be gratefully received. 

In collective worship this week, Father Nigel spoke about Christina Rossetti, who is famous for writing the 

hymn ‘In the Bleak Midwinter’. The children listened carefully to the beautiful words of this carol and let 

their imaginations conjure up images of winter and Christmas.  

Father Nigel shared the last verse as a prayer, which is a lovely way to focus our thoughts on the reason for 

celebrating Christmas: 

What can I give him, 

Poor as I am? 

If I were a shepherd 

I would bring a lamb, 

If I were a wise man 

I would do my part, 

Yet what I can I give Him — 

Give my heart. 

Amen 

We wish all our Queen’s families a happy, healthy and peaceful Christmas and look forward to welcoming 

everyone back in 2021.  

Ms Stroud –Turp & Ms Demetriou - Co-Headteachers  

Ms Wilson – Assistant Head 
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Dates for Your Diaries 
 

Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper/Christmas Dress Up  – Wednesday 16/12/20 

Last Day of Autumn Term – Friday 18/12/20 

School Council Foodbank Charity Collection – Thursday 7/1/21 
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COVID 19 UPDATES 

 

Department for Education coronavirus (COVID-19) helpline opening hours 

The Department for Education coronavirus (COVID-19) helpline remains available to answer questions about 
coronavirus (COVID-19) relating to education and children’s social care. Please listen carefully to the available 
options and select the most appropriate to your current situation.  
 

Parents can contact this helpline by calling: Phone: 0800 046 8687 
 
Opening hours: Monday to Friday from 8am to 6pm 
Saturday and Sunday from 10am to 4pm 
 

Reporting COVID 19 information to school 

It is extremely important that as a school we are kept up to date on sickness and COVID information. If you/member 

of your family has COVID symptoms, is seeking a COVID test, or has a positive COVID test result, please call/email the 

school as soon as possible for us to be able to fulfil our duty of care to other pupils and families.  

The email for informing the school of all sickness/ COVID information is: absence@queens.richmond.sch.uk   

please enter COVID 19 in the subject box. 

Out of hours reporting: 

If you have information to report outside school hours, including weekends, please email, 

absence@queens.richmond.sch.uk rather than phone the school as this e-mail box is looked at regularly out of 

school hours. 

Government Guidance for parents and carers 

• Guidance for the Christmas period 

 
• Changes to schools and education during the coronavirus outbreak 

• Schools and childcare providers staying open for critical workers 

• Supporting your children’s education during coronavirus (COVID-19) 

• What parents and carers need to know about early years providers, schools and colleges in the autumn term 
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Reminders  
 
Bringing items to school: 

If you have any items to deliver to school, please leave in the class trays outside the office. We remind all 

parents that no visitors are to come into reception without a prior appointment. 

Parking: 

Illegal parking on Cumberland – please respect our neighbours and keep the school run safe for everyone. 

Parking in front of driveways, obstructs the view for children and adults crossing and is extremely annoying 

for our neighbours. 

Children cannot be seen behind parked cars and parking in no parking zones leaves our children and the 

children at Kew college at risk of accidents.  

Please consider where you park carefully and whether you need to bring your car to school at all. 

 
Missing Scooters: 
 
We have had a small number of scooters go missing from school over the last couple of weeks.  Could you 
please check to see if your child has brought home the wrong scooter and if so return it to school? 
 
We still continue to have scooters and bikes left in school for long periods, if they are not claimed we will 
dispose of them in due course. 
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School Council Is In Session! 
 
This half term the school council have had their first meeting. In the meeting, we discussed any roles we 
have within the council and what discussion points were to be taken back to our classes including charities 
we would like to support.   Ashok 6CN (school council representative) 
 
Our next event: Food bank donation.  
On 7th January we will be organising our first school council charity event. We are going to invite children 
to bring in one tinned food item to donate to support the local charity SPEAR. More information will be 
shared closer to the time.' 
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20 Books to Read in 2020 
       
In order to help everyone read a range of exciting and interesting texts and make informed 
recommendations, we are re-launching our ‘Read 20 Books in 2020 Challenge’. Branching out and trying 
new authors is a fantastic way to widen and improve reading opportunities. 
 
What do I need to do? 
Try reading as many books as you can and record the best 20 books on the recording sheet. You can 
download this from our website on the Read 20 books in 2020 web page or ask your class teacher for a 
copy. There is a sheet for each Key Stage. 
Do not forget to draw or note down the title, author/ illustrator and rate the book out of 5. (This is to help 
you recommend it to friend). Once you have completed all 20 books, please bring in the sheet to share 
with your class. 
 
Where can I find book recommendations? 
If you are unsure of what to read next, then our website is the place to look! On our Read 20 books in 2020 
web page, there are lots of year group specific recommendations, as well as links to recommended 
websites, where you can explore new texts and find your ideal read. 
 
Happy Reading. 
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Have You See Our Nativity Scene? 
       
This year we are very grateful to the PSA who have given the school money to purchase an outside Nativity 
scene.  It is situated just to the left of the pedestrian gate at the front of the school.  All of the children 
have been to see it and shared a prayer. 
 
Thank you to Mrs Oldenburg for this lovely photograph in the afternoon sun. 
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Christmas Services in Kew 
 

 
 
 

Christmas Services in Kew 
 
Due to the pandemic please check with the Churches websites for full 
details of the Christmas services on offer keeping in mind that there will 
be severe restrictions on the numbers allowed to attend and that it is 
unlikely that there will be any congregational singing.   Some of the 
churches in Kew will be live streaming their Christmas worship. 
 
The Parish Church of St Anne, Kew Green TW9 3AA (Anglican)  
www.saintanne-kew.org.uk email saintannekew@gmail.com 
 

The Barn Church, Attwood Avenue, TW9 4HF (Anglican) 
www.barnchurchkew.uk email office@kewparishes.plus.com 
 

The Parish Church of St Luke, The Avenue, TW9 2AJ (Anglican) 
www.stlukeskew.org  email office@kewparishes.plus.com 
 

The Parish Church of St Winefride,  Leyborne Park TW9 3HB  (Roman 
Catholic) 
www.stwinefrides.org.uk email kewgardens@rcaos.org.uk 
 

Raleigh Road United Church, Raleigh Road TW9 2DX (Methodist/URC) 
www.raleighroadunitedchurch.uk email mrjthomas@blueyonder.co.uk 
 
 

All who worship at Churches Together in Kew wish you a very 
happy, joyful and peaceful Christmas. 

 
www.kewchurches.org.uk 
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Year 3 Get Planting! 

 
The school was delighted to receive a huge bag of Daffodil bulbs donated by The Kew Gardener this week 

(thanks Dan!).  It wasn’t long before the keen gardeners in Year 3 got to work! 

We look forward to a cheerful display in the spring. 

       

 

       

 

We also found a very large turnip (or possibly swede!) from our planting earlier this year, 

  



Year 3 Get Down and Dirty in Science! 
 
Year 3 have been comparing different types of soil. 
 
After looking at how rocks were different, 3KM got their hands dirty and dug up some soil in the 
playground and compared it with other varieties in the classroom.  No worms were harmed during this 
investigation!  
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Year 3 Get A Wriggle On! 
 
During their science investigations, Year 3 found several worms too so we made a worry to see what they 
do to the soil. Check in after Christmas to see what they have done! 
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Year 3 Get To Grips With The Iron Man! 
 
Year 3 have been studying Ted Hughes’ fantastic story of the Iron Man. They have even choreographed 
their own interpretative dances. 
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Year 3 Wish You A Merry Christmas! 
 
KS2 have been recording carols this week and wanted to take to opportunity to wish everyone a happy 
Christmas. 
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Year 5 Deck the Halls! 
 
Year 5 have been getting in the festive spirit by singing carols in our music lessons with Mrs Noyes. We are 
also continuing to enjoy our ukulele lessons. 
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Year 6 Have It All Sewn Up! 
 
As part of their Design Technology, Year 6 have designed soft Christmas decorations considering size, 
material, practicality and general design.  Then the little Elves put their sewing skills to the test by making 
them! 
 

       
back to top 

 

  



Year 6 Have It All Hung Up! 
 
Every class has been decorating Christmas hang-ups for their parents to buy.  Here are the wonderful 
examples from Year 6 to whet your appetite! 
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Share the love! Make a Kew Neighbourhood Association Nutcracker Soldier 
 
Kew Residents, the Kew Neighbourhood Association (KNA)needs your help to ensure 
every neighbour in need feels remembered this Christmas and knows our army of 
volunteers is willing to support them.   

We want you to make a festive nutcracker soldier decoration for a neighbour in Kew. 
Everyone can get involved! You can follow the simple template to the letter or add your 
own creative twist! 

We are collecting your decorations from 3-16 December at The Shoe Station to share with 
230+ of our existing clients. You can also give a nutcracker to any neighbour in Kew who 
may not know about KNA. And you can display your handiwork where your neighbours 
will see it! We'd love to see these festive troops right across the neighbourhood, just like 
our volunteers! 

Full details are on the KNA website here https://kna.org.uk/community 
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Share the love! #LoveThroughTheLetterbox Christmas Cards 
 

After the success of #LoveThroughTheLetterbox in the summer, 

Richmond Council is calling for school children to get involved in 

the Christmas card edition! Children are encouraged to create 

and write Christmas cards for care home residents in the 

borough, who are amongst the most affected by COVID-19 and 

who might be feeling particularly lonely at this time of year. 

 

https://kna.org.uk/community


They received over 450 letters over the summer and many of these were from school children. They were 

wonderfully received by 5 care homes in the borough. The Christmas card edition is an opportunity to let 

children get creative again. The Christmas card doesn't necessarily have to include words, artwork and 

drawings are also welcomed. 

 

To make sure this is done as safely as possible, please make sure writers only include their first names. 

Cards will also be sent to the Council first before being forwarded to care home residents so that they can 

be safely stored and checked. 

 

Send your cards to Love Through The Letterbox Christmas, Civic Centre, 44 York Street, Twickenham, TW1 

3BZ 

 

Cards will be sent to the care homes week commencing 21 December so please make sure they arrive 

before then! 

 

See the Richmond Borough Website for more details 

 

 

PSA News  
  

 
  
  

With just one week to go before the end of term, we just wanted to say a HUGE thank you to all of you for 
the absolutely outstanding fundraising efforts! It really has surpassed all expectations, and now ensures 
that we can continue to support our children and our school. The total raised so far is a fabulous £7,748 
with more still to come in. 

• Fundraising Updates 

 Silent Auction - The online auction has proved extremely popular, so thank you all for bidding! We have 
raised £4,800.00 so far! A big thank you to Antony Roberts for their £1000 sponsorship of this event; 
support from local businesses is always very much appreciated. All prizes can be collected at school during 
pick up and drop off next week on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. A table will be set up for collection, 
or winners can pay £1 and have their vouchers mailed to them. Teacher For The Day will take place on 
Thursday 17th December! 
  

https://www.richmond.gov.uk/council/news/press_office/older_news/press_releases_december_2020/children_encouraged_to_send_love_through_the_letterbox_christmas_cards


Christmas Wreaths – The online Christmas Wreath making proved very popular raising £1431! Some of the 
brilliant efforts (proudly displayed on doors in Kew!) can be seen below. A big thank you to Philippa 
Jackson, Deidre Carswell, Nichola Patel and all the foraging helpers. 
 

 
 
Tea Towel designing - Year 1 & Year 4 have been busy designing their own tea towels and have managed 
to raise £500 and £250, respectively.  
 
Festive 12 Days of Christmas Trail – A big thank you to the dedicated Year 4 team for the imaginative and 
fun Christmas trail last weekend. We are very grateful to The Maids of Honour for supporting our school 
with their mulled wine/hot chocolate stop and to Sainsbury’s in Richmond who donated the chocolate gifts 
from Santa! A fabulous £858.50 was raised!  
 
Christmas Bauble – Your children have been busy decorating their own Christmas bauble’s which they will 
be bringing home with them. These will make a special little gift for someone or something to hang up at 
home and enjoy, and will be personalised on the back. Please make your donation (suggested £3-£5) via 
your Parentmail account. Proceeds from this will support our PSA fundraising. 
 
Secrets Room – Thank you all for your very generous donations! Children in Phase one (Reception, Year 1, 
Year 2) are being given the opportunity to have their own ‘Secret’s Room Experience’ and can buy a gift for 
an adult in their family for Christmas. A parentmail has been sent to these Year groups will full details. The 



experience will take place on Thursday 17th December. Please remember to bring in £3 in a named 
envelope on this day! All proceeds from this experience are being donated to the PSA. 
  
Reception fundraisers – The Reception classes have been busy creating & selling Christmas craft goodie 
bags and have a Mr Marvel Zoom party on Saturday! They hope to raise about £300!! Well done 
Reception! 
 
Year 1 100km collective run – Year 1 have been getting active and taking part in a collective 100Km run! 
They have managed to raise an impressive £230 so far! 
  
Giant Pumpkin – a Halloween special that we forgot to mention before! The Flintoff’s managed to grow a 
very large pumpkin that they offered to 4YF for a £15 donation to the PSA funds!  
  
Golf tournament – This planned golf tournament has now been postponed until January. Further details 
will follow in the New Year. 
  

• Shoe box appeal 

Many thanks for all your very kind donations.  They will be delivered to Abbeyfield and Cecil Court next 
week and will hopefully bring some festive cheer! 
  

• PSA AGM 

Thanks to those of you who attended our recent AGM. We are pleased to announce that Rebecca Geitgey 
has kindly stepped forward to take over as Chair from Hannah Fletcher who is relocating in the New Year. 
Bids for mental health first aid training, planning permission for the green roof PSA shed, nativity scene 
(see above) and staff room boiler were all approved and minutes from the meeting will be circulated 
shortly. We are still raising funds for the planned library renovations.  
  

• Christmas Tree 

Many thanks to the Kew Gardener for donating the school Christmas tree!  
  

• Local Business Christmas Promotions 

 

The Kew Gardener - has an exclusive offer available to Queens School parents, family and friends! For 
every £10 you spend the school will automatically get £1. Place an order on their web site between now 
and the 20th of December 2020 and 10% will go to our school. All you need to do is apply the Coupon 
Code Queens2020 to your basket at checkout. Local delivery is available for £6.50 and collection from the 
Kew Gardener Shop is free. www.kewgardener.com 

Shoe Station and Canopy - shop online at The Shoe Station & Canopy in Kew Village & 5% of all *gift 
purchases will be donated to the Queen’s PSA funds! Please consider buying your Christmas goodies this 
year ONLINE from The Shoe Station and Canopy in Kew Village. To shop at The Shoe Station, please click 
on https://www.theshoestation.co.uk/shop/ and for Canopy it’s https://www.canopy-kew.co.uk/shop/. 
Simply enter the word QUEENS as the coupon code when checking out to guarantee the 5% donation to 
the PSA. 

(*offer does not apply to the purchase of school uniform or shoes) 
  

http://www.kewgardener.com/
https://www.theshoestation.co.uk/shop/
https://www.canopy-kew.co.uk/shop/


Balloon Works Christmas Promotion - The Balloon Works have kindly agreed to donate 5% of ALL orders 
placed till 20th December to the Queen’s PSA. Just use code QUEENS at checkout.  
It’s that time of year to get ordering your Christmas and New Year’s balloons! Balloon Works also have a 
selection of Partyware, Christmas games and decorations! 

Missing your family and friends? Show them your love with a balloon in a box!  

https://www.balloonworks.co.uk/collections/balloon-in-a-box 

And why not plan ahead for next year Birthdays?? Purchase your balloons online with the date you wish to 
receive it. Changed the plans? Not to worry! Just send us an email and we will reschedule! 

https://www.balloonworks.co.uk/collections/balloon-bouquet 

Don’t have any plans yet but wants to help Queen’s PSA and support a fabulous LOCAL BUSINESS? Just 
purchase a gift card!  

https://www.balloonworks.co.uk/collections/gift-cards 

Pictologue - place an order at their online toy shop before 20th December and 10% of all purchases will be 
donated to Queen’s PSA! Use code QUEENS at checkout. Pictologue can offer free click and collect at 
school or they have free click and collect at Balloon Works in Kew. Parents can select this option at 
checkout.  

Here’s a link to their website - https://www.pictologue.co.uk/ 

And online shop - https://www.pictologue.co.uk/collections 
  
Pictologue is a local children’s charity providing Play Therapy and Speech & Language Therapy services. 
Their shop offers a variety of toys and games that have been hand selected by their therapists and teachers 
to nurture communication and learning through play. Brands include: Le Toy Van, Janod, Melissa & Doug, 
Orchard Toys, Sarah’s Silks, B Toys (Battat). Their Christmas sale has started and there is up to 50% off 
some items! 
  
That’s it for this term! We wish you a fabulous and safe festive holiday and look forward to seeing you all in 
the New Year. 
  
The PSA Team 
back to top 

 

Raise Money for The Queen’s School Whilst Shopping 
 

Thank you to those of you who signed up to Easyfundraising and used Amazon Smile for your Christmas 

shopping. Just a reminder that these function throughout the year so please continue to use them. 

The PSA & School Governing Body 

AMAZON SMILE 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, prices, and shopping features as 

Amazon.com. The difference is that when you shop on AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will 

donate 0.5% of the purchase price to the chosen charity. 

https://www.balloonworks.co.uk/collections/balloon-in-a-box
https://www.balloonworks.co.uk/collections/balloon-bouquet
https://www.balloonworks.co.uk/collections/gift-cards
https://www.pictologue.co.uk/
https://www.pictologue.co.uk/collections


On your first visit to the site, you will be asked to log in to your Amazon account with existing username 

and password (you do not need a separate account for AmazonSmile). You will then be prompted to 

choose a charity to support. During future visits to the site, AmazonSmile will remember your charity and 

apply eligible purchases towards your total contribution—it is that easy! 

The link below will set you up immediately with Queens as your chosen beneficiary. 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/283103-0 

EASYFUNDRAISING 

This site works in a similar way to AmazonSmile but for many more online retailers such as John Lewis (2% 

transaction value), M&S (1.5%), Argos, Sainsbury, eBay, booking.com and many more. So long as you enter 

those sites via Easyfundraising the PSA will get a % of your transaction value. 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/queensprimary/ 

Follow the link above. 

Click on ‘Support this cause’ 

Then you need to set up an account, and shop via the home page from then on. 
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Christmas Holiday Clubs at Queen’s School 
 

“Merry Mindful Christmas” with moore wellbeing 
 
moore wellbeing creator Jason Moore (Mr Moore) will be holding two Christmas workshops at Queen’s 
school, offered on two different days during the Christmas break for years 2-7 
 

“Merry Mindful Christmas” After the success of the creative mindfulness summer camp Jason is offering a 
workshop to year 2-7’s. The workshop will guide students that Christmas can be “fun” and “mindful” 
especially as this Christmas may be a little different this year.  

The workshop will consist of mindful games, calming breathing techniques, mediation, and visualisation. 
We will also be creating mindful Christmas gifts and ornaments for the family to keep.  

Jason has a long association with Queen’s school as the school’s Wellbeing Consultant. He has worked in 
class and with individual students teaching tools and techniques helping to build self-confidence and to 
deal with stress and anxiety. Jason has taught here in the UK, China, and Norway, and has created 
mindfulness programmes for schools and organisations. In June of this year he was guest speaker at an 
international conference on the benefits of mindfulness in schools.  Jason has also written for the Evening 
Standard on how mindfulness can be of great benefit to children’s emotional intelligence. 
 
moore wellbeing will be following the government and school’s guidelines regarding social distancing and 
safety for the duration of each workshop. 

workshop dates: 
Workshop 1: Monday 21st December  
Workshop 2: Tuesday 22nd December 
Times: Drop off: 08:30am. Pick up: 12:30pm 
 
Workshop fee: 
£30 per child. (all crafts supplied included in the fee) 
 
Capacity:  
Only 15 participants per camp. 
 
Book early to avoid disappointment. 
 
To book, please contact Jason at jasonmoore.coach@gmail.com  
 

mailto:jasonmoore.coach@gmail.com
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Miscellaneous 
 
Chesterton’s Coat Collection Campaign 
 
You may be already aware, but every year we run our annual Coat Collection Campaign together with St 
Mungos, which we collect all your unwanted coats and they are donated to the homeless and needy in 
London throughout the tough winter months. 
  
This campaign has always been a successful one for us, and a fantastic cause, so any donations are very 
much appreciated. 
  
Please still bring in your coats to our office on Sandycombe Road, we just have a few extra rules we need 
to adhere to, to keep everyone safe: 
  
• Hands should be sanitised upon arrival (we will have hand sanitiser available) 
• Please ensure you wear a mask when entering the office. 
• All donations to be placed in a bag. We will have bags available at our office for you to place your 
donations in 
• We  cannot accept coat donations by hand –they must be placed in the bag provided 
 

 

 



Starting primary school 2021 
Information for parents 

 
Please find below a summary of key information which should be read in conjunction with the 
Admission to Richmond‘s Primary Schools 2021 brochure, available on the Council’s website at 
www.richmond.gov.uk 
 

Key dates 
 

School open days  

These are likely to be virtual. For full details please see each individual school’s website. 
 

Closing Date 

Friday 15 January 2021  You must submit your application and any supplementary    
    information forms by this date. 
 

National Offer Day  You will be sent the outcome of your application by email during the  

    evening of Friday 16 April 2021. 

                                       You must accept or decline your offer by Friday 30 April 2021, either 
through the eAdmissions system if you applied online, or by            email if 
you applied on paper. 

 
The application process 
 
Please ensure that you read the complete Admission to Richmond’s Primary Schools brochure online at 
www.richmond.gov.uk 
 
Apply online at www.eAdmissions.org.uk 
 
Your application will be managed by the Council’s School Admissions service where you live 
(eg if you live in in the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames, this is your home council). 
 

• You can apply for up to six schools, academies or free schools (state-funded schools) in the Richmond 
borough and in other council areas. 

• You must list the schools in the order that you prefer them. The order of preference is important as it 
will decide which school is offered if your child qualifies for a place at more than one school. 

• Each school considers your child’s application against its admission criteria only and not according to 
your order of preference.  

• The order of preference in which you list your schools is confidential. Schools are not told the 
preference order in which you have listed them. 

• You should check if you need to complete a supplementary information form for the schools you are 
applying for. If the school is outside Richmond borough, please refer to the relevant local authority or 
contact the school (contact details for neighbouring authorities can be found in the Admissions 
brochure). 

http://www.richmond.gov.uk/
http://www.richmond.gov.uk/
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk/


• For more details on the schools’ admissions criteria, please refer to the school’s individual website. 

All of the above points are covered in the Admission to Richmond’s Primary Schools brochure in a step by 
step guide which you can find on the Richmond website www.richmond.gov.uk  
 
If you require any additional support or advice please email School Admissions at 
richmond.admissions@achioevingforchildren.org.uk with your query and provide a contact phone number 
to reach you on. 

 

http://www.richmond.gov.uk/
mailto:richmond.admissions@achioevingforchildren.org.uk

